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1. INTRODUCTION  
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 Rutherford Regional Science and Innovation Centre (RRSIC) 

Although the Ernest Rutherford building is currently being occupied for teaching and some 
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Attribute 1: Employable, innovative and enterprising  

Learning Objective: Students will develop key skills and attributes sought by employers that can be 
used in a range of applications. 

As students complete their first term of study for 2018, a range of assessments and classroom 
activities have been evident that support students to develop their employable, innovative, and 
enterprising skills. For example, students in BSNS290 took part in a hands-on experiential learning 
task that taught skills of innovative thinking, understanding your audience, and persisting through 
trial and error. 

Attribute 2: Biculturally Competent and Confident (BiCC) 

Learning Objective: Students will be aware of, and understand the nature of biculturalism in 
Aotearoa New Zealand, and its relevance to their area of study and/or their degree.  

The Office of the AVC (Māori) continues to work with Colleges to embed Bicultural Competence 
and Confidence throughout the curriculum. In addition to embedding BiCC in the curriculum, new 
proposed degree offerings have included a new major in Māori communication. While being linked 
to a major, the course offerings have the flexibility for students outside the degree to participate. 

As previously mentioned, the Bicultural Pillar of the Graduate Profile has been of interest to senior 
staff at the University of Hawai’i, Mānoa (UHM). The Office of the AVC Māori recently hosted 
Professor Michael Bruno, Vice-Chancellor Research and Academic Affairs; Dr Velma Kameoka, 
Deputy Vice-Chancellor, Research; Professor Margie Maaka; Professor Laiana Wong and several 
others. The manuhiri met with a range of UC staff on a number of kaupapa with the intention of 
finding opportunities for collaboration. Darryn Russell, Assistant Vice-Chancellor Māori, will meet 
with senior staff at the University of Hawai’i, Mānoa, later this year to further develop the 
proposals for collaboration. Liz Brown attended the launch at Parliament of Change Agenda: 
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Attribute 4: Globally Aware 

Learning Objective: Students will comprehend the influence of global conditions on their discipline 
and will be competent in engaging with global and multicultural contexts. 

A demonstration of pan-University collaboration, community engagement, entrepreneurship and 
global awareness, the New Zealand India Sustainability Challenge resulted in a UC science student 
being part of a team (VaxiBead) to bring vaccines to India. In April, UC hosted a week-long visit 
from Team VaxiBead led by Dr. Arun Shanbhag, the Chief Innovation Officer Manipal Academy 
of Higher Education which was sponsored by Education New Zealand in partnership with the 
College of Engineering and International Relations Office (IRO). The visit was a reciprocal visit 
resulting from the New Zealand India Sustainability Challenge that was held last year. Dr Shanbag 
visited students at the University’s Centre for Entrepreneurship and the UC Global Experience 
Centre, as well as teaching students in the BSNS290 course. 

 International growth strategy  

UC is now working closely with other universities to increase the number of articulation 
agreements with other universities in the world. An articulation agreement is where a student can 
start their degree (usually an undergraduate degree) offshore with another university and then 
complete it with UC. Often these take the form of two years offshore and two years in New 
Zealand. UC has this arrangement with the KYS Business School in Malaysia and has just signed 
an agreement with South China Normal University. This option provides a good outcome for the 
students, who usually work on their English language before coming to New Zealand and complete 
their studies in a full immersion English environment.  

 International 

The Vice-Chancellor, accompanied by International Relationships Office (IRO) staff, and the Pro-
Vice-Chancellors of Business and Law, Science, Education, Health and Human Development 
travelled to India, Malaysia, Vietnam, Japan and China during March and April. IRO recruiters 
have also spent considerable time offshore attending fairs and events, predominantly in China and 
India. 

A second in-country recruiter has been selected and appointed for China who will be based in the 
Guanghzhou Navitas office. This will provide an opportunity for greater strategic development and 
coverage of China, from both the Beijing office and now the Guangzhou office as well. 

The IRO has relaunched the content on the University of Canterbury India Facebook page. The 
intention is to merge this with the overall International page, as the India page already has the 
largest number of followers. The Social Media strategy has been revised 
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3. CHALLENGE  

Promote an inspirational and innovative learning and teaching environment, recruiting and 
retaining students, raising standards and enhancing student success. 

 Marketing 
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 Admissions 

Several Admissions Officers have been supporting the Admissions and Enrolment Management 
project of the Student First Programme, Ākonga ki Mua. They have been mapping at a high level, 
end-to-end process of the current Admissions process. 

During international enrolment week, the need for cross-
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 Accommodation 

The Homestay G
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3.11.5 MME PhD Academic Writing workshop series (pilot) 

This PhD academic writing series is a pilot collaboration between the Academic Skills Centre, the 
Student Experience Team and the Department of Management, Marketing and Entrepreneurship in 
the College of Business and Law. Launched in February, the monthly sessions were conceived to 
assist doctoral students to progress their thesis writing. The workshops are designed to build 
academic and collegial skills by engaging with examples of students’ writing and reading. Content 
of the monthly sessions responds to participants' current priorities. Sessions are open to all College 
of Business and Law PhD students. To date 88% (15/17) of the attendees have been international 
students. 

3.11.6 PhD and Masters by Research Student Orientation 

70% (7/10) of attendees at the March PhD and Masters by Research Student Orientation were 
international students representing India, the Netherlands, the Peoples’ Republic of China, the 
United States, and Vietnam. Six of the international attendees are doctoral students in the Colleges 
of Science and Arts, and the seventh is enrolled in a Master of Fine Arts (Painting). All seven 
students rated the experience favourably, particularly regarding gaining information about services 
and support offered at UC. 

 Student Care 

The Student Care Team recorded a total of 384 student engagements during March, with a unique 
headcount of 215. This is an increase of 27.5% in the number of students engagements compared 
with the same period last year. 

In addition, the team managed ongoing staff enquiries about particular students they are needing 
guidance/advice about, and six critical incidents. Student Care supported the students involved and 
liaised with services on campus and in the community to manage these situations. The themes 
involved mental health, referral respite care, self-harm, suicidal thoughts, and behavioural concerns. 

Staff also: 

• Participated in the Thesis and Dissertation Research Student Orientation session 
• Attended a liaison/networking meeting with UC Health 
• Presented to the UCSA regarding messaging around sharing of information and reporting 

concerns 
• Assisted in the Peer Mental Health Support Programme 
• Met with Campus Living Village senior staff to support student processes 
• Attended the #MeToo panel discussion run by Thursdays in Black to provide support and 

information. 
 

The Student Care Team continues to support international students and UC staff on a wide range of 
transition and cultural adjustment-related issues. Key collaborations being developed include cross-
cultural communication training with College of Business and Law staff, and the employability 
seminar series with the Careers Team. During March, the Student Care team met with the UCIC 
Academic Manager and UCIC Coordinator, to discuss the under-18 process and to revise the 
Service Agreement wording. Student Care is currently providing pastoral care for 21 under-18 
international students in accordance with the International Pastoral Code of Practice. The first round 
of interviews, aimed at ensuring students are settled in to New Zealand and UC, are now complete. 
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It has been an exceptionally busy start to the year for Ethics applications. At the end of the first 
quarter seven Animal Ethics applications, 15 Educational Research Human Ethics Committee, and 
46 Human Ethics Committee applications had been received. Work has also been ongoing on 
revising the policies which govern the work of these committees.  

 Te Tari o te Amokapua Māori - Office of the AVC Māori 

Liz Brown is Acting Assistant Vice-Chancellor Māori until the end of April 2018 when Darryn 
Russell returns from Learning Resources, where he has been Acting Executive Director. From mid-
March 2018, Ripeka Tamanui-Hurunui is on secondment to Student Services and Communications 
in the role of Director, Student Success. Service Unit colleagues should contact Liz Brown in the 
first instance for Kaiārahi support. The team is also in the process of working on a revised draft of 
Te Rautaki Whakawhanake Kaupapa Māori, which should be completed later this month. 

4.3.1 Staff professional development programmes 

Tangata Tū, Tangata Ora will be held in May and November, and 'Culturally responsive 
pedagogies' sessions in July and September. The Te reo in the workplace course will also be held. 

4.3.2 Te Ohu Reo 

Te Ohu Reo has been working on many UC publications including the UC Annual Report, as well 
as recruitment material for 2019. The last month has been an extremely busy, with many urgent 
requests received. Bilingual signage is now in place in much of Rutherford building, particularly on 
the upper floors. It has been interesting for Te Ohu Reo to work with academics to find and develop 
appropriate te reo terms for many specific scientific terms. This experience has triggered a project 
to develop terms which currently don’t exist – 

http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/about/leadership/senior-management-team/avc-maori/tereo-request/
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/about/leadership/senior-management-team/avc-maori/tereo-request/
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Kaiārahi are also collaborating with Te Rūnanga o Ngāi Tahu and the College of Engineering on a 
pilot programme for Ngāi Tahu students, to be held later in the year.   

4.3.4 Te Ratonga Ākonga Māori - Māori Student Development Team 
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5. CONNECT  

 Communications and Engagement 

Engagement Data 
Intercom Open rate average 41.99% (International benchmark = 21.8%) 
Insider’s Guide (student newsletter) Open rate average 55.46% (International benchmark = 21.8%) 
Twitter Third for engagement fan ratio and follower growth rate. 

6100 followers.  83 new followers in March.  
Stakeholder Newsletter March – 855 Recipients  

Open rate 41% (List ave: 42.9%) industry average 16.9%  
Clicks 8.7% (List ave: 5.7%) industry average 2.2% 

 

5.1.1 Project Communications  

The Student Voice project, which aims to improve communications with current students, is under 
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5.1.4 Stakeholder Relations  

A letter was sent to addresses that had previously come to UC’s notice due to tenants’ activities, 
advising tenants of that fact, and the community scrutiny they may be under because of that. The 
next UC Community Meeting is scheduled for 7 May. 

5.1.5 Events and Partnerships 

The Events and Partnerships team has 25 events it is actively working on. 

 

5.1.6 Recruit students 

Almost 900 Year 12 students from 24 local secondary schools participated in UC’s Year 12 
Discovery Day on 10 April, giving those students the opportunity to visit campus and experience 
what it is like to be a university student for a day. 

Registrations for UC’s Christchurch Update Day in June are fully allocated with 81 Careers 
Advisors from priority schools across New Zealand registered to attend. The two-day programme 
designed to showcase UC to secondary school careers advisors/influencers from key New Zealand 
secondary schools and allow them to experience and learn more about UC’s unique, world-class 
educational experiences. 

Open Day promotion and event planning is actively under way. We have 522 registrations – 240 
students and 282 parents – have been received. 

Planning is under way for the Women in Leadership breakfast for central Auckland schools, UC’s 
stand at the Christchurch Careers Expo, Ekea! Year 12 Pathways for Maori outreach event, the 
Christchurch Women in Leadership breakfast and the Postgraduate Info Evening. 

5.1.7 Retain students 

The Law and Justice Recruitment Evening and Commerce Careers Fair generated gross sales of 
$13,000 and $12,000 respectively. We are on track to fill all employer sites at the Engineering and 
Science Careers Fair, which is expected to generate around $60,000 in gross sales. At these events, 
employers from around the country market themselves to our students for internships and 
employment after graduation. 

The review of the Orientation Day event has been completed, showing excellent results. It was 
UC’s largest O Day on record with over 3,500 people attending. Of the 461 attendees surveyed, 
95% agreed they felt welcomed by the University and 86% agreed that they understood what it 
means to contribute positively to the UC community.  

5.1.8 Promote UC 

Three UC Connect lectures are planned for May, with promotion to begin in April. 

The UC Championship and UC Cup rugby competitions begin in early May. Every player will 
receive a UC branded sports bag. Schoolgirl rugby teams participating in the UC Cup competition 
have been invited to a Crusaders-run skills session on 28 May. 
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5.1.9 Canterbury University Press - Publications 

Beyond Manapouri: 50 years of environmental politics in New Zealand will be published towards 
the end of May, and Minister for the Environment Hon. David Parker will launch the book at 
VicBooks, Wellington, on 14 June. Pre-press work continued on eight print publications for 2018. 
The Letters of Arthur Prior to Ursula Bethell has potential to contribute to PBRF, as will a work on 
tribal economies by Associate Professor Te Maire Tau. The assessment process for manuscript 
proposals continues. 

Blood Ties (2017) was positively reviewed in Poetry New Zealand Yearbook 2018 (Massey 
University Press). 

The perennially popular backlist title The Land of Doing Without (2007) was reprinted in response 
to ongoing demand, as were short-run reprints of Sociocultural Realities (2016), Christchurch 
Crimes and Scandals 1876–99 (2013), and The Bond of Time (2014). 

The twice-yearly processing of royalties was completed and approved for payment. 

 UCFA (US) 

 Income Distribution 
2017 Year End $10.9m $8.8m 
2018 Target $10.5m $6.5m 
2018 Year to Date $1.45m $0.64m 
Total since 2001 $76.0m $40.64m 

 

 Donors Gifts 
2001 to date 7,614 25,245 
2018 Year to Date 213 325 

 

 UCFA (UC) 

Preparations are under way for submitting the Annual Accounts and US Tax Returns. The first 
Board Meeting was held 
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 Stewardship  

The UCF Annual Report is on schedule for completion in June. It will celebrate five years of the 
Annual Fund and will be circulated to all previous donors to the fund that have lapsed, in an effort 
to reengage. UCF Trustees are continuing to make donor thank you calls which is seeing an uplift in 
repeat donations. David and Helen Maidment, major donors to College House, visited and engaged 
with Engineering and Science. A Donor Thank you Event in Wellington is planned for June. 

 Alumni  

Planning for upcoming events including: Wellington Alumni, Mt John, London, Oxford and 





http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/arts/arts-news/archive/arts-update/
http://www.canterbury.ac.nz/arts/arts-news/archive/arts-update/
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 College of Engineering (Te Rāngai Pūkaha) 

The EFTS figures for the College are very exciting this year and a testament to those who have 
spent time on marketing, recruitment activities, and creation of course offerings. We have exceeded 
the 2018 targets we promised government in exchange for the funding for CETF, and we have a 
significant increase in the number of full-fee students. New resources, including more academic 
staff, will be put in place where required, to ensure we can continue to deliver high quality teaching 
and research. We continue to develop ideas for new programmes, especially taught Masters 
degrees, that are attractive domestically and overseas. 

We are considering reinstating the Publication Scholarships we ran a few years ago, whereby we 
will pay PhD students who have submitted their theses a nominal amount to stay at UC a bit longer 
and write up paper(s) with their supervisors. We are currently looking at the cost of doing this in 
2018, and establishing a set of principles for such a scheme. 

One of big issues still facing some departments after re-occupying their wings is the lack of 
completion of some major facilities that enable research and teaching. The College is engaging with 
the Independent Chair of the CETF Project Control Group to plan a way forward to ensure timely 
completion of the outstanding work.  

It is noteworthy that the Electrical Engineering Department has risen quite considerably in the latest 
QS rankings, and now sits in the 150-200 range. Finally, it is my pleasure to congratulate Associate 
Professor Dirk Pons who was recently conferred the honour of Fellow of Engineering New Zealand.  

 College of Education, Health and Human Development (Te Rāngai Ako me Te 
Hauora) 

We have successfully completed the contract with Tokyo City University (TCU). Pro-Vice-
Chancellor Professor Gail Gillon and Vice-Chancellor Dr Rod Carr travelled to Tokyo to sign 
formal agreement at a ceremony on 2 April. The completion of this agreement represents more than 
a year of dedicated effort to craft a mutually beneficial programme of study for TCU students. We 
anticipate the first group of 40 students will arrive in Semester Two. 

Progress continues on the Health Precinct initiative, with a projected move in date in the middle of 
the year. We continue to work with the partners to finalise the building fit-out and building opening. 
The staff and students from the School of Health Sciences will be the initial occupants, with the 
plan to pilot teaching at least one of the PG Nursing courses in Semester Two.  

Our final enrolment data indicates we continue our upward trajectory, showing a 7% increase from 
last year, with a total of 1,856 enrolments. This reflects a nearly 7% increase on our new-to-UC 
domestic students, and 31% growth in new-to-UC full-fee international students. With continued 
collaboration across the colleges, we have shown year-on-year gains in the number of students in 
our Secondary initial teacher education programme who have a specialisms in science or maths. 
This year the cohort includes 38 in science, with 34 of those also having senior subjects in biology 
(15), chemistry (12) and physics (7), and 30 in maths, with 10 at the senior subject level. 

With Rehua unlikely to come on-line before Semester Two, the College has completed plans to 
continue teaching on Dovedale. It has worked with Timetabling to locate teaching rooms as well as 
student study space. Library staff continue to provide enormous support, and also have a plan in 
place for Semester Two.  
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10. Appendices  

 Appendix 1: Building Update  

Overall 

UC Futures projects namely RRSIC1 and CETF were both occupied and largely operational by the 
commencement of teaching in February 2018 as planned. The numbers of tradespersons on campus 
has stabilised at about 300, compared to over 500 at this time last year, with large projects being 
supplemented by a number of small-to-medium size projects increasing their activity. Work is 
continuing safely on all sites with no major injuries again reported for the last period. 
 
Campus Construction Safety Group 
The Campus Construction Safety Group continues to meet focussing on the construction projects 
noting that the membership of the Contractor Round Table Forum has changed as the Capital Works 
projects have changed in number and scale. Generally all site teams continue to demonstrate good 
H&S practice but the transference of responsibility at the personal duty-of-care level to sub-trade 
employees remains a constant challenge for site managers, as do sites such as Rehua with large 
numbers of tradespersons on site. With most involved in internal fit-out, work fronts are congested.   
 
The Campus Construction Safety Group continues to focus the UC team and contractors on the 
additional on campus safety risks with the commencement of demolition of the old von Haast 
building, meaning an increase of large vehicle movements on and around campus. This will impact 
on the main campus central corridor adjacent to Matariki and the Puaka-James Hight buildings. Noise 
management and the necessary communications management during the demolition phase of von 
Haast, although particularly challenging for both the contractor and surrounding building occupants, 
has to-date been managed extremely well with vibration transfer rather than noise being the most 
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Alice Candy Refurbishment for UCIC 

• The refurbishment of the Alice Candy building is well under way and is planned to be 
complete by early May 2018. The building will be ready in advance of the planned decant 
from Kirkwood Village in late May 2018. 

• The project is currently forecast to be within the approved Business Case budget. 
 
 

Projects in planning this month include: 

• Procurement of a funding partner for future Student Accommodation (ITPD). 
• Communication Disorders relocation. 
• College of Business and Law growth/accommodation planning. 
• Next stage of Recreation Centre Business Case. 
• Implementation of Clearing the Villages project phases. 
• Learning and Teaching Spaces planning for 2019. 
• Kaikoura Field Station Business Case. 
• Expansion of space for School of Product Design in response to their enrolment numbers. 
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 Appendix 2: Upcoming Events Calendar 

Date Time Venue Event name Key goal 
Saturday 21 April 7.35pm AMI Stadium, 

Christchurch 
Crusaders v Sunwolves Promote 

23-Apr  -  - UC TERM BEGINS 
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 Enrolment Table 

 

 

                    

    

 


	Engagement Data
	Key Progress this month:

